
From: Edward Helvenston 
Sent: Wednesday, November 1, 2023 11:59 AM 
To: Brooks, Caleb; Grunloh, Timothy P; lfoyto@illinois.edu 
Cc: Patrick Boyle; Paulette Torres; Kelly Sullivan; Josh Borromeo; Beth Reed 
Subject: Response to UIUC's Request for Non-Public Documents Related to Security 
 
Dear Dr. Brooks, 
 
This e-mail is in response to the University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign’s (UIUC’s) request, by e-mail 
dated October 25, 2023 (Agencywide Documents Access and Management System (ADAMS) Accession 
No. ML23305A110), regarding access to certain non-public documents relating to supplemental security 
measures for the protection of special nuclear material (SNM) of moderate strategic significance (i.e., 
Category II SNM). The Commission has determined that the NRC staff may make these documents 
available to future applicants, if the staff can establish the need-to-know. Upon review of the request, 
the NRC staff has established that UIUC does have the need-to-know for these documents. Therefore, 
the following documents will be made available to UIUC:  
 

• COMSECY-17-0008, “Physical Protection for Non-Power Production and Utilization Facilities 
Intending to Produce Molybdenum-99,” dated February 22, 2017 
 

• SRM-COMSECY-17-0008, “Staff Requirements – COMSECY-17-0008 – Physical Protection for 
Non-Power Production and Utilization Facilities Intending to Produce Molybdinum-99,” dated 
August 1, 2017  
 

• SECY-18-0063, “Response to Staff Requirements Memorandum (SRM)-COMSECY-17-0008 on 
Physical Protection for Non-Power Production and Utilization Facilities Intending to Produce 
Molybdenum-99,” dated June 4, 2018 (excluding Enclosure 1) 
 

• SRM-SECY-18-0063, “Staff Requirements – SECY-18-0063 – Response to Staff Requirements 
Memorandum (SRM)-COMSECY-17-0008 on Physical Protection for Non-power Production and 
Utilization Facilities Intending to Produce Molybdenum-99,” dated September 26, 2019  

The documents will be uploaded to the shared BOX folder titled “Security Documents.” Please contact 
your Project Managers with any questions regarding access to these documents.  
 
Note that these documents are marked as Official Use Only – Security Related Information and as such it 
is UIUC’s responsibility to control access to these documents. UIUC should ensure that only those with 
the need-to-know will gain access to the documents. 
 
Thank you, 
 
 
Ed Helvenston, U.S. NRC 
Non-Power Production and Utilization Facility Licensing Branch (UNPL) 
Division of Advanced Reactors and Non-Power Production and Utilization Facilities (DANU) 
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation (NRR) 
O-6B22 
(301) 415-4067 
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